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RE:  Outdoor Seating Area within City Controlled Right-of-Way 

Dear Business Owner: 

This letter is intended to inform you of changes concerning your permit for an outdoor seating area. The 

policy (City Commission Policy 1000-2) that governs the use of City streets and sidewalks for private 

purposes was recently amended. The policy was changed to optimize the use of sidewalks for public and 

private uses.  

Our goal is to create a vibrant streetscape that is accessible to all people, improves economic activity, 

maximizes the use of constrained space, and insures compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act 

(ADA). As Downtown and our neighborhoods continue to grow, conflicts with outdoor seating and 

consistent locations for pedestrian passage has become an issue. The change in policy was developed to 

proactively address new challenges as demand for sidewalk space has risen. 

Beginning this year, a new or continued outdoor seating area in the right-of-way will be authorized by a 

“Seasonal Encroachment License” that expires at the end of each calendar year.  An annual application, 

including a site drawing and proof of insurance, will be required at the start of each season prior to 

setting up an outdoor seating area.   

Our records indicate that you have an encroachment permit for outdoor seating in the City right-of-way.  

In order to ease the transition to the new policy, your existing permit will remain valid for 60 days from 

the date of this notice, and you may set up and use outdoor seating under the terms of the existing 

permit through June 15, 2017 (60 days).   

Your existing permit will be terminated with respect to outdoor seating effective June 15, 2017.  Please 

apply for a new Seasonal Encroachment License in order to continue an outdoor seating area past this 

date.  The City is offering a streamlined electronic application process for this purpose, available at 

www.grcity.us – search for “Sidewalk Seating Area.”  Please submit your application by May 1, 2017 to 

ensure sufficient time for application processing. Upon receipt of your permit, please place your site 

drawing in your business window that shows the location of the approved outdoor seating area. 

The fee for a new or revised layout Seasonal Encroachment License will be $270/year; the same amount 

as the original encroachment permit fee.  The fee for renewal of an existing Seasonal Encroachment 

License with no change from the previous year will be $150/year. The fee covers the cost of inspections 

and permitting. For those restaurants that desire to serve alcohol within the public sidewalk, the City 

Commission recently amended the Zoning Ordinance so that Special Land Use approval is not required 

within the public right-of-way. This change eliminates the time and expense of needing to go before the 

Planning Commission for approval. 

Thank you in advance for your cooperation.  Should you have any questions regarding the application 

please contact Dan Nederhoed at 616-456-4471. 

Sincerely, 

 

Engineering Department 

City of Grand Rapids 

http://www.grcity.us/

